
 
 
 
 
 
Permanent Status for Outdoor Classroms 
 
 
May 10, 2022 
 
 
 
To the Historic District Commission 
 
This missive is to express my pure support for the permanent outdoor classrooms in the Historic Indian 
Village at Detroit Waldorf School. As a 48 year resident of the Pingree Park Community & decade member 
of the Burns, Seneca, Fischer Block Club, I can attest to valiant and creative learning environment Detroit 
Waldorf School has displayed. 
 
The essential access of learning these outdoor classrooms provided during a shut-down season of life, and 
the munificent collaboration of professional designers and volunteer parent builders confirms the creative 
and tenacious resources Detroit Waldorf utilize to ensure student achievement. 
 
Not only has this been a meaningful integration to the schools child-focused exterior learning landscape, 
but it has allotted for a larger student body, maintained the schools enrollment as well as grow community 
engagement & celebrations through art shows, plays, garden tours, day camps, scouting groups and 
festivals. 
 
It is apposite to confirm the permanent outdoor classrooms for Detroit Waldorf School, the surrounding 
community, and continue to be a template for other learning institutions to adopt. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Toya Oglesby 
Oglesbytoya@gmail.com 
313-215-5768 
 
	


